Northfield Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes October 11, 2017 7:00 pm

Northfield Town Hall

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm

Attendance: Theresa Tsipenyuk, Matt Sheridan, Robert Henry and Brian Winslow.

Guest: Robin Connelly, Community Parks and Collin Drury, MyRec.com

Secretary: Bridget Hammond

Community Parks Committee: Robin came to get an update from the Commission as to the wishes for a Community Park. Flag Football, Soccer Field 2-4, Softball Field 1, Baseball field 1-2 were listed.

Minutes: Minutes were approved by all members present.

Bookkeeper's Report:

Disbursements

\$222.00 Northfield Golf Course payment for summer passes

\$30.00 Abby Churchill Weight Room Wages

\$2,209.00 South Mountain Lawn Care
\$313.87 Soccer 1 #1720. general > To South mtn.
\$660.00 Pipione's Soccer t-shirts 499. revolving how Core \$2,209.00 South Mountain Lawn Care

\$109.91 Moore Medical Supplies

\$388.13 Bridget Hammond Director Wages

\$315.00 Pat Holloway Weight Room Wages

MyRec.com: Colin Drury presented a new software to the Commission to allow for online registrations and payments. The full price for the yearly contract is \$2800, Colin offered it to the Commission for \$2340. Matt made a motion to sign up for one year with MyRec.com contingent upon checking with Willie Morales and necessary town departments, Robert seconded; all members present voted in favor.

Colin also suggested looking into Community Give Back with Dicks Sporting Goods

Fall Sports: From the Commissions point of view all fall sports were a success. Flag football was very well received and Heath Cummings did a great job coaching.

Zumba: All going well.

Basketball: Registration will be held on November 8, 2017 from 5:30-7 in the NES cafeteria. The fee this year will be \$30 for residents and \$45 for nonresidents.

Weight Room: Going well, Bridget will remind Pat to close the weight room when school is closed for bad weather and close on holidays.

Old Business:

Community Preservation Committee: Robert went to the September meeting and reports that it would be beneficial the Commission to elect a member to the Community Preservation Committee.

Water Bottle Dispenser: The dispenser was installed and is appreciated by the students and staff at the Elementary School. The dispenser will come in handy during basketball and adult fitness classes.

Basketball Registration:

Registrations will be held on 11/8 5:30-7 in the NES cafeteria.

Other:

Theresa mentioned Megan Werden from Northfield was seeking support from the Commission to bring Spanish for preschool aged children to the Dickinson Library. Megan will come to the November meeting.

Next meeting will be held November 8, 2017 at 7pm in the NES Cafeteria.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

A4 /5

Ms